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Along with these new additions, I have another leadership change to mention as well.  
 
Earlier this week, Dr. Anne Khademian was named the new executive director of the Universities at 
Shady Grove (USG). Dr. Khademian—a nationally recognized scholar and author in the areas of 
inclusive management and organizational change—brings the right mix of expertise and leadership 
needed to build on USG’s impressive record of growth and success. With this change in leadership, 
we’ll have the opportunity to recognize Dr. Stewart Edelstein for his 18 years at USG’s helm. The 
“Adieu to Stew” event on September 30 will begin with a car parade through the USG campus, then 
transition to an evening virtual event honoring Stew. The event also supports the Dr. Stewart Edelstein 
Student Success Scholarship, established to sustain Stew's legacy of providing educational opportunity 
at USG. 
 
I’ll note that, earlier this month, I appointed the search committee for the new president of the 
University of Maryland Global Campus (UMGC). As you know, after successfully leading UMGC for 
eight years, Javier Miyares recently announced his plans to retire as president upon the appointment of 
a successor. Regent Sam Malhotra will chair the presidential search committee. While we will formally 
recognize Javier for his service in the future, I take this opportunity to thank him for his visionary 
leadership of UMGC, one of the most dynamic institutions of higher education in the nation and the 
world.  
 
In addition, the search continues for the first-ever executive director of the University System of 
Maryland at Southern Maryland (USMSM).  I had the opportunity to vision USMSM this past July.  I 
met with the Board of Advisors, toured the ongoing construction of the academic and research facility, 
and visited the UAS test site and Tech Port.  
 
As is always the case with the start of an academic year—even one as challenging as this—university 
rankings come fast and furious. And again this year, USM institutions were well represented. 
 
Six USM institutions—Towson University (TU), UMCP, Salisbury University (SU), the University of 
Maryland, Baltimore County (UMBC), Frostburg State University, and Bowie—were included in 
MONEY Magazine’s 2020–21 Best Colleges in America list, which ranks the nation’s colleges and 
universities that best combine educational quality with affordability. 
 
In the Washington Monthly’s 2020 Best College Guide rankings, UMCP and Towson were listed 
among the best National Universities; Frostburg, UB, and Salisbury were ranked among the best 
Master’s Universities; and every eligible USM institution—10 in all—was included among “Best 
Bang for the Buck” in the Northeast. And of the Best Colleges for Student Voting, four USM 
universities—Towson, UMCP, UB, and Frostburg—were among the nation’s top 20 institutions. 
 
The Times Higher Education World University Rankings 2021 examined universities across 93 
countries and regions, measuring performance across four areas: teaching, research, knowledge 
transfer, and international outlook. UMCP was ranked 90th in the world and 34th in the U.S., and 
UMBC was included among the world’s top 800 universities. 
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UMES has welcomed a charter class to its new graduate-level physician assistant program; these 17 
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Department of Women, Gender, and Sexuality Studies—and the hiring of a program coordinator for 
immigrant and undocumented student life in the Division of Student Affairs. President Pines is also 
teaching a course for new students focused on the grand challenges of our time, including COVID-19, 
Black Lives Matter, climate change, and voter access. I thank President Pines for his steadfast 
leadership. 
 
USM institutions were tremendously successful in forging new partnerships, attracting external 
funding and philanthropy, and strengthening our economic impact. 
 
Bowie State enjoyed a record year in grant funding, primarily aiding retention programs and research 
efforts, including research currently underway to better understand COVID-19’s disproportionate 
impact on minority communities. 
 
UB’s Center for Drug Policy and Enforcement has received almost $2 million in federal funds to 
support national and regional addiction prevention and treatment efforts. I’m also gratified to report 
that one year after the untime



 6 

and Glenda Chatham—longtime supporters of Salisbury—announced a $1.5 million planned 
endowment to benefit the Honors College, now named the Glenda Chatham and Robert G. Clarke 
Honors College in recognition of their commitment. 
 
The National Institutes of Health awarded the University of Maryland, College Park a five-year, $1.9 
million grant to support the development of new methods to synthesize drugs. A multidisciplinary 
team led by UMCP engineers has received a $10 million grant from the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture to accelerate sustainable shellfish aquaculture. And the U.S. Department of Education has 
provided more than $2 million to fund counseling and academic services for low-income and first-
generation students. In addition, UMCP’s Quantum Technology Center has entered into a partnership 
with the U.S. Naval Research Lab to identify and pursue quantum technology research opportunities. 
 
USG has partnered with business leader and philanthropist David Blair to launch the Lab for 
Entrepreneurship and Transformative Leadership, bringing together education and economic resources 
for students, entrepreneurs, and small business owners in Montgomery County. 
 
And the USM Maryland Momentum Fund added two more investments: an additional $250,000 in 
NextStep Robotics, an early-stage medical device company affiliated with UMB that’s 
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Just yesterday evening, UB held its second annual “Pitch for a Million” real estate competition, which 
challenges UB students and alumni to envision the development of residential, commercial, and green 
space within the City of Baltimore. The winning proposal gets financing of up to $1 million from 
Baltimore Community Lending to undertake the project. I’m also pleased to note that the August cover 
story of Baltimore Magazine—A Moment of Reckoning: Listening to Black Voices in Baltimore—
featured the perspective of poet and author Kondwani Fidel, a UB Master of Fine Arts graduate.  
 
The University System of Maryland at Hagerstown (USMH) will host its second annual University 
Spirit Run virtually later this month. Three distance options are available, with all proceeds from the 
event benefiting the USMH Scholarship Fund. 
 
And just last week, eight USM institutions got together to co-host the USM United Concert, a virtual 
benefit concert that raised money for the universities’ student crisis funds—funds that help those who 
have been affected financially by the pandemic. 
 
I commend all of our institutions for their tremendous commitment to community outreach and 
engagement.  
 
 
Of course, as we all know, the COVID health pandemic remains front and center in so many of our 
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explain through a common gathering or source, Towson University pivoted to an online-only 
semester.  
 
Just this week, Salisbury University has reported an escalation of cases. Officials there have been 
transparent in their communication, and they’re managing the situation in coordination with the 
Wicomico County Health Department. I’ll invite Salisbury President Chuck Wight to update us on 
the university’s decision-making as it stands now—unless, of course, there are any questions for 
me from the regents.   
 
Chair Gooden, this concludes my report. I’ll ask President Wight to comment. 
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